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   F r i d a y  1 8 t h  M a r c h  2 0 1 6  

Last week ’s attendance: 

Nursery: 92.2% 

Reception:  90% 

Year 1:  94.5% 

Year 2:  91.3% 

Year 3:  86.2% 

Year 4:  94% 

Year 5:  85% 

Year 6:  94.4% 

Overall Attendance: 91%  

Number of Lates: 

Monday: 7 

Tuesday: 1 

Wednesday: 6 

Thursday: 10 

Friday: 7 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The Cultural afternoon last Thursday was an enjoyable and celebratory event.  Thank you to Khalidah and her team of 
helpers for organising it.  There was a lovely, relaxed atmosphere in which to enjoy the amazing gymnastic                              
performance, tap dancing and Y6 dancing performances. Noelia’s mother entertained us with a Spanish dance and               
Noelia and Helin played the violin beautifully.  Rebecca read her  delightful Mother’s Day poem too. 

In this newsletter I have included a page from our Abusive Parent and Visitor Policy. The staff work very hard to take 
care of and to educate your children; we are dedicated professionals with a lot of expertise and experience between us.  
Occasionally it happens that members of staff experience rudeness, shouting and threatening behaviour from some 
parents.  This is totally unacceptable and unnecessary and this kind of behaviour will not be tolerated.  If  any parent               
behaves like this s/he will receive a warning letter from the chair of Governors and the Headteacher.                                                    
If the unacceptable behaviour continues the result may be a ban from the premises for a period of time.  We are here to 
help parents and to listen to them, we must work together to resolve any problems or issues in a mutually respectful 
way. 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

 
Nursery: Rafi Akbar 

Reception: Roshni Karim 

Year 1: Alisha Islam 

Year 2: Samira Razia 

Year 3: Zakariya Ahmed 

Year 4: Ruslan Khok 

Year 5: Adil Alamin Khan 

Year 6: Sumaiya Kosru 

REMINDER: 
NO AFTER SCHOOL 
CLUBS NEXT WEEK 



Diary Dates: 
Tuesday 22nd March - Parent Consultations - 
1:15pm—6:05pm - Book your time slot on the 

timesheet outside the classroom  

Wednesday 23rd March - Easter Service - St Paul’s 
Church, Bow Common - Parents/Carers welcome - 

9:30am 

Thursday 24th March school finishes at 1.30pm  

Friday 25th March - Friday 8th April - Easter Holi-

days - School Closed  

Monday 11th April - School open for all children 

Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday - School Closed  

Thursday 5th May - School Closed - Polling Day 

Friday 27th May - Inset Day - School Closed  

Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half Term 

Holidays - School Closed  

Monday 6th June - School open for all children. 

Service 
Wednesday 23rd March 

 

9:30am 
 

Refreshments available for parents/ car-
ers from 9:10am 

St Paul’s Church, Bow Common 

Request from Year 6  

If you have unwanted brightly coloured               

fabric/sari or scarves then please donate 

them to us as we need some for our             

classroom display. Thank you. 

Cultural Afternoon/ International                
Women’s Day Celebrations  

Last Friday we celebrated our 4th              
Cultural Afternoon but this time we 

merged it with International Women’s 
Day. It was a fantastic                                     

afternoon, we thank everyone who 
worked hard to make the afternoon 

such a success.  A big thank you to all 
the children who performed—you were 

brilliant!!! 
Here are some photos from the event.  

Congratulations to     

Samira Sheikh in Year 5 

for winning the Cultural 

Costume Parade and also 

to Noelia and her mum 

Ana Jechui for winning 

the Mother and Daughter 

Costume Parade. 



St Paul with St Luke Primary School  

 Abusive Parents, Carers and Visitors Policy 

 

St Paul with St Luke Primary aims to make parents, carers and the           

wider community welcome, and believes that working with everyone 
concerned with the child’s welfare can only bring benefit. However, there 

are occasions when negative views are expressed in the form of                            
aggressive or violent language or behaviour. This is unacceptable                       

because all staff members are entitled to work without fear of abuse or 

violence.  

 

Visitors are expected to:  

Demonstrate a good example for the children in how they speak and           

behave. 

Work with staff so that together they can resolve any concerns.  

Ensure that they correct their children when their behaviour is                

unacceptable and could create an intimidating or unsafe situation for 
others. Respect the environment of the school so that it remains clean 

and tidy. 

 

Unacceptable behaviour includes: 

Speaking in an aggressive or threatening way 

Shouting at a person or on the telephone 

Physically intimidation including standing too close and shaking a fist 

Making threats 

Swearing 

Assault of any kind including pushing 

Spitting 

Derogatory and discriminatory comments 

Breaking the school’s security procedures 

If you would like to read the full policy then please ask for a copy at the  

school office.  


